For the sake of discussion, let’s use the name “New Service” to refer to the worship service we’re drafting.  Obviously it’ll need something a bit catchier before it’s rolled out.  But I think the details we finally settle on may well make the naming obvious.  For now “New Service” doesn’t carry any particular baggage or preconceptions regarding what it’s supposed to be.
Here’s a first draft at a mission statement for the New Service.  This is largely borrowed from the mission statement which was drafted last year when we were discussing possible changes to the Saturday evening Revive service.
The New Service is an attempt to reach out to those people who do not find a particular relevance in traditional mainstream Protestant worship as it’s been practiced by the preceding 3 or 4 generations.  While uncompromising in its reformed theological foundation, the New Service will seek to provide diverse, innovative worship experiences to a new generation of Christians.
Definitely not a finished product, but hopefully a good jumping off point for further discussion.

Beyond that, I’d like to borrow from the design models that I’m familiar with and approach this by drafting a list of requirements for the New Service.  Basically a list of discrete things we know about the New Service or have decided about the New Service.  This will be a living document – items will be added, removed, modified as we work though the process.  As we accumulate requirements it will probably become helpful to arrange them into categories.

For now here’s a start at the list:

1. The New Service is not planned to be a replacement for any existing HB service – 9:45, 11:00, or Revive.

2. The New Service will not be in competition (attendees, worship leaders, worship space, etc) with any existing HB service – 9:45, 11:00, or Revive.
3. The New Service will be held on Sunday mornings.

4. The New Service will be scheduled to allow attendees to participate in Sunday School activities.

5. The New Service will be planned and lead by HB pastoral staff.

6. In general, services will be planned against the Presbyterian lectionary.

7. Services will be planned in keeping with guidelines set out in The Book of Order.

8. The “target audience” for the New Service will be young adults and families with children.

9. Regardless of the “target audience” all HB members will be welcome to participate and all HB members will be accommodated to a great an extent as is reasonable.

10. An effort will be made to incorporate significant amounts of contemporary music, including both performances and opportunities for congregational participation.

11. The New Service will be “child friendly” with effort made to find ways to genuinely engage children with the worship service.
